
COLEBROOKE PARISH COUNCIL: CEMETERY RULES 

Details of memorials must be submitted to the Council for 

approval   before being erected 

 

1. New memorials may not be more than 3ft in height 

 

2. Permanent wooden memorials are not allowed 

 

3. Kerbstones may not be placed around the graves 

 

4. No trees or shrubs may be planted on the graves 

 

5. Wreaths or flowers placed on graves which have become withered 

or decayed must be taken away or the Council will remove them 

 

6. Glass or other fragile containers may not be used for flowers 

unless forming part of a memorial. 

 

7. To assist in grass cutting the Council may level grave mounds 

after a suitable time has elapsed and in consultation with the 

family where possible 

 
   

Cemetery Charges are set by the Council annually and are 

located on the Council noticeboards and on the Council 

website . 

         http://www.colebrookeparishcouncil.org.uk 

Penny Clapham BA (Hons) PSLCC  Clerk to the Council 

clerk@colebrookeparishcouncil.org 

07903 172174 
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